

Alberto Pantoja unlawfully retaliated against me when he lowered my annual appraisal rating based on his own false statement about co-authorship violating a technician's position description. The tech's position description did not prohibit authorship and no proof was ever provided by ARS to support his statement. 

Janis Contento was in attendance and witnessed the retaliation, but apparently did not report the incident (in violation of ARS ethical requirements).

There is no remedy at law for ARS employees who have filed EEOC complaints, thereby allowing unlawful harassment, discrimination, and retaliation to continue (arguably, with tacit approval by ARS administrative personnel) until EEOC rules on the merits of the case.











